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Another year has flown by! 
There have been a lot of improvements to our village and the surrounding area carried out with the help of Worcestershire County Councils.  Here is a reminder of some of the things that have happened over the last 12 months;- 
Highway issues:- 

1. New bus shelter Cleeve Rd - The new shelter installed.
2. Footpath 510 Eastside to Westside - Countryside services have re-surfaced this footpath with natural stone.
3. Fitting a Chicane at the end of the footpath Eastside/ Westside – I have flagged this request to WCC Countryside Services, and it is being considered, and a site visit has been organised with the Conservation Officer.
4. Stones on verges – the PC had asked whether the stones on the verges near Sheep Wash Bridge could be removed. I did stop and talk to the resident who mows the verge, and they attended the following Parish Council meeting and agreed a way forward.
5.  Lamp Post potentially dangerous position near the road and corner – this post is opposite the entrance to Amery Lodge Farm, Pebworth Road, North Littleton, and reflectorized bollards to warn drivers of the post have now been fitted.
6. North and Middle Littleton - water running over the B4085 by junction with School Lane – I have put in a request for the gully to be cleared. As this road gully regularly blocks up I have also asked for this gully to be put on the list of gullies that are emptied more frequently.
7. New Offenham Rd/Elm Road roundabout was completed in January 2017 greatly reducing rush-hour congestion at this bottleneck.
8. Advisory Lorry Routes – new signage directing lorries to the main businesses in the area ( Kanes, Unipart, Honeybourne Trading Estate, etc)  were erected on all routes from the A46 avoiding the weight restricted roads and low bridges.
9. The white line road marking in the village were re-painted.
10. And much more…..

Also announced in the last 12 months was the WCC Driving Home Highways programme which commits an extra £12m to be spent on rural roads over the next 2 years.  
Please report any Highways issues using the web http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it
Green Bins - Recycling – I organised a visit to Environsort recycling centre on the 10th May, and everything you put into the Green bins ends up here and they sort up to 105,000 tonnes of recyclable waste per year! 
There are lots of things you should NOT put in the Green Bins such as batteries, plastic bags, black plastics, aluminium foil, old flower pots, electrical appliances, old saucepans, shoes, cloths, etc. And unfortunately if you do put these things in, they you are wasting them as they will be put into land fill! Many of these items can be recycled in the right place –either at certain recycling sites at various shops, or at the Household Recycling Centres. So please help the environment and only put into the Green bin the items as specified on the top of your green bin or as per the website http://www.severnwaste.com/envirosort/what-can-i-recycle/
Since the visit, the WDC has distributed a new sticker for the green bins listing what can be recycled. In the next 12 months a new waste contract is to start which will add batteries and small electrical items to the list of good which can be collected for recycling – more information to follow.
Black Bins - The new  “Waste to Energy” plant in Hartlebury was finished at the end of last year and will start to burn all the rubbish from your black bins that used to go into land fill from April 2017. It will treat up to 200,000 tonnes of waste, producing 15.5 MW of electricity for export to the grid – enough to power all the homes in Kidderminster.
Worcestershire has one of the fastest growing economies in the UK. The District & County Councils have put the economy as one of their key priorities in their corporate plans. A good example of how the councils can attract new businesses into the area is Boardman Bikes, owned by Olympian Chris Boardman, who are setting up a factory and shop in The Valley, Evesham which will make the Vale of Evesham a centre of Excellence for cycling.
Mobile Speed cameras

After several years of lobbying, the West Mercia Safer Road Partnership carried out speed surveys on the roads around the area, and agreed to add 2 sites to their Mobile Speed Enforcement cameras in our locality. They are there most weeks, and are issuing speeding tickets on average 12 per hour! So watch out and don’t speed through any of the villages. 
Councillor’s Divisional Fund

1. Littletons Juniors want some help with a new football kit for the team,  and some footballs  - grant processed 
2. South Littleton Scout Hut – grant paid for a new cooker processed
3. Littleton Juniors Football Club – grant paid for some new mobile goal posts

County Council elections taking place on 4 May 

And finally, just a reminder that the County Council elections are on Thursday 4th May.  It is 4 years ago I was elected for the first time to County Hall. I stood for election as I was fed up with the poor condition of the roads around us, and our broadband was virtually non-existent! I am pleased to say that in the last 4 years County Council have listened, and their officers have visited the Littletons many times and carried out improvements. The roads have improved and we now have Superfast Broadband. If you are happy with what I have achieved over the last 4 years in the Littletons and the surrounding areas, then please support me on the 4th May. 

Your County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
End of report.
